
Gathering/Hoot/Training Schedule 
Phoenix Area: (all Gatherings at 7:15 PM) 
Sept. 11 - St. Matthew United Methodist Church, 2540 
W. Baseline Rd., Mesa 

Nov. 13 - Shepard of the Valley UMC, 3039 W. Cactus 
Rd., Phoenix 
Steve & Toni Berg’s email is toni.berg@bnaneuro.net 

East Valley Area: 1st Sunday of each Month 

Sept. 6 - Gathering at 11:45 AM (Potluck) at Desert 
Chapel UMC in Apache Junction @ 462 N. Palo Verde  
Rich & Nancy Foster’s email is ndwfoster@aol.com or call 

480-982-9141 

Flagstaff Area: (All @ Trinity Heights UMC, 3600 N. 
4th St., in Fellowship Hall. Childcare provided. Potluck 
at 5:00 PM with worship at 6:00 PM 

Sept 26     Nov 7 
Kay Pitt’s email is Kay.Pitt@nau.edu 

Tucson Area: (the following begins at 5:00 PM with a 
potluck & Gathering at 6:30 PM) 

Sept. 19 - San Pedro Valley UMC located at 636 South 
Hwy 80, Benson, approx. 1 mi SE of town on Hwy 80 

Nov. 21 - St. Mark’s UMC at 1431 W. Magee Rd,  

Tucson (SW corner of Magee & La Canada in NW  

section of Tucson) 
Dave Camp’s email is J.D.Camp@msn. com 

Yuma Area: (the following begins at 6 PM with a  

potluck & Gathering at 7 PM) 

Sept. 18 - Trinity UMC, 3030 S. 8th Avenue, Yuma 
AnnaMarie Sollars’ email is amsazmama@aol.com 
 

Plan to join us for one of these gatherings! 
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Walk Schedule  
Walk 193, Oct. 8-11, 2009, First UMC, Gilbert,   
Don Boucher, Lay Director  
Walk 194, Oct. 15-18, 2009, First UMC, Gilbert,  
Wendy Swanson, Lay Director  
Walk 195, February 11-14, 2010, Grace Fellowship, 
Buckeye, Scott Mathe, Lay Director 
Walk 196, February 25-28, 2010, Grace Fellowship, 
Buckeye, Mary McGill, Lay Director 
Walk 197, March 4-7, 2010,  St. Paul’s UMC, Tucson 
Bill Huston, Lay Director 
Walk 198, March 11-14, 2010, St. Paul’s UMC,  
Tucson, Martha Spore, Lay Director 
Walk 199, April 15-18, 2010, Trinity UMC, Yuma, 
Gary Edwards, Lay Director 
Walk 200, April 21-25, 2010, Trinity UMC, Yuma, 
Merle Ahart, Lay Director  

Agape Chair Duties 
As agape chair for the Arizona Walk to Emmaus, I 

have several duties.  I thought I would take this 

time to let the community know some of my duties 

and to ask for help for another part of my duties.  I take care 

of the general agape for each walk from all over the world. I 

also send our general agape out to other communities 

around the world.   I oversee the prayer vigils and try to 

help get them filled by people from other communities.   I 

volunteer for prayer vigils for other communities.  As you 

all know, the walks float on a sea of prayers, so I consider 

that a very important part of my servant duties.      

The part that I need the community‟s help with is the left-

over personalized agape.   This is agape which was sent to 

the walks for specific pilgrims but for some reason they did 

not attend or left before the agape was handed out or it was 

forgotten at the conclusion of the walk.  I have three blue 

tubs of agape at my house that I would like to find a home 

for, so please take a moment and look over the list.   If you 

know anyone on the list on pages 6 and 7 or know how to 

contact them, please let me know by email at  

azagape@cox.net or call 480-497-1075 and leave a  

message. I will return the message by the same method.   

Thank you so much for your help.  De Colores! 

Kathy Tracy, Agape Chair 

mailto:azagape@cox.net


Walk #193  October 8 -11, 2009  
First United Methodist Church, Gilbert  

                  
   
   Don Boucher                                         Lay Director 
   Dan Morley             Head Spiritual Director  
   Steve Berg                          Assistant Lay Director 
   Michael Burford                     Assistant Lay Director                                                                                                                                                          

Reid Ferguson                       Assistant Lay Director 
   Nelson Fink                            Assistant Lay Director 
   Erik Brown                   Assistant Spiritual Director 
   Jim Ek        Assistant Spiritual Director 
   George Smooth      Assistant Spiritual Director 
   Ted Bachelder                         Music Leader 
   Don Davis                         Head Cook 
                          

 

~ ~ ~ TALK TEAM ~ ~ ~  
  Mike Ashby   John Mayer 
   Ernie Cheetham  Bruce Morgan 
   Paul Duhane  Alan Mosier 
 Gary Fisher   Timothy Ortega 
   Joe Hahn   Robert Schneider 
   Dave Henderson  Chuck Vergith 
   Sylvan Lange        
    

 ~ ~ ~ COOK TEAM ~ ~ ~   
  Byran Allen Bruce Burns          Dan Fuller  
Scott Gardner          Jeff Goudie       Earl Graves 
Harry Guetter Ron Harbert         Red Hinckley            
Russell Johnson      Tom Price               Joe Rudder 

  Charlie Schock Ray Smith Clinton VanDall    
Larry Wilson 

 
    
 
 
 

This team needs our prayers as  
additional team members are discerned. 

 
 

  Walk #194  October 15 -18, 2009 
  First United Methodist Church, Gilbert  

 
LEADERS TEAM  

 Wendy Swanson                                          Lay Director 
 Jean Newell                                    Head Spiritual Director 
 Toni Berg                                         Assistant Lay Director 

    Becky Fisher                                    Assistant Lay Director 
    Chris Lane                                       Assistant Lay Director 
    Kathie Mehlhouse                            Assistant Lay Director 
    Mike Downing                           Assistant Spiritual Director 
    Mike HIggs                                Assistant Spiritual Director 
    Tina Rees                                  Assistant Spiritual Director 
    Judy Taylor                                                    Music Leader 
    Mary Wilson                                                       Head Cook 
    Barb Burford                                       Assistant Head Cook 
    Shirley Younker                                  Assistant Head Cook     
  Kay Basinger/Nancy Truscott                       Prayer Angels 

 
~ ~ ~ TALK TEAM ~ ~ ~  

  Cindy Achilles  Cindi Jones (Martinez) 
  Nancy Armstrong  Paula Kenton 
  Jan Draper   Fran Leon 
  June Hansen  Sherri Norris-Fisch 
  Jody Hill   Diana Whitford 
  Kaye Jay   Cris Wilfong 
 

~ ~ ~ COOK TEAM ~ ~ ~  
Michelle Beckelheimer Tara Hintz 
Sandy Briggs  Cheryl Joyner 
Robbin Brooks  Anna Kopal 
Sonia Burns   Bonnie Morley 
Carolyn Clark  Gretchen Miller 
Lynn Clapper  Sharon Pavlik 
Joyce Crissman  Kay Pealstrom 
Mary Ann Crist  Nancy Pittman 
Kara Culver   Jody Porter 
Nellie Dorland  Karen Rauls 
Kristin Forrester  Debbie Rives 
    Kenda Rose 
Chris Garrison  Cara Silva 
Lillian Hahn   Frances Stowell 
Peggy Harris  Wendy Sullivan 
Becky Heard  Doris Velasco 
Susan Hebert 

 
Please keep these teams and servants in prayer each day.  Pray for their health, protec-
tion and God’s guidance that they will bring to the weekend what he has in mind for 

each of  them.   
As the Pilgrim list is finalized, you can be praying for each of  them by name. 

Mark your calendars and join us for Candlelight on Saturday night and Closure on  
 Sunday evening  

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 



Pilgrim Sponsorship 
Coming off a Walk as a new Pilgrim makes you want to share this 

amazing experience with everyone you meet.  Just as it is in the 

Bible, the moment the Pilgrims recognize Christ in their midst is 

the epiphany of their own experience.  This moment happens on 

every Walk. As a sponsor, you are a fisher of women/men and rec-

ognizing when a person is ready takes prayer and time is as impor-

tant as the sponsorship. 

We are not all on the same page in our faith and discernment is 

truly needed before making that invitation. The Walk to Emmaus is 

most successful when the person you sponsor is ready to enter this 

amazing retreat with an open heart, open mind and open arms.  I 

firmly believe that each Walk has a purpose God has preordained, 

and if a Pilgrim must wait for their Walk, this is God preparing 

their way for the Walk He wants for them. 

Sponsorship is a combination of sponsor and Pilgrim. Are you 

ready to be a sponsor?  You must be actively grouping to sponsor a 

Pilgrim. 

The criterion is simple when thinking about sponsorship, is the per-

son you are approaching: 

 A member of a church or attending regularly? 

 At least 23 years of age? 

 Wish to strengthen their spiritual lives?  

 Understand that being a Christian also involves responsibili-

ties? 

 Have any unanswered questions about prayer, study and shar-

ing their faith? 

 Want to have positions of responsibility within their church, 

regardless of the denomination? 

 Emotionally stable? (Generally they should not have experi-

enced a recent trauma such as death in the family, divorce, ill-

ness, etc.  These events could culminate in a poor response to 

Emmaus.) Remember, if the couple is married, each spouse 

needs to apply at the same time. 

Often there is a waiting list and your Pilgrim may not be able to 

attend the date of their first choice. Be careful not to leave them 

with the impression that they are going on a certain date until it is 

confirmed.  Look over their application to be sure that all the con-

tact and other information is completed, as well as verifying that the 

$20 fee accompanies the application when sending it in.  Now is the 

time to explain the cost of the Walk ($90.) and that you ,as the 

sponsor  (may be) covering that fee.  If your Pilgrim is paying that 

fee, remind them that they can bring no money – only a check for 

the fee. This is also a good time to go into more into the details be-

fore the weekend.   

 Location and date – that they may want to take off the Monday 

after the Walk as vacation, to recoup! 

 Leave valuables at home 

 Will not need a watch or cell phone  

 Do they have any special needs? Diabetic foods? Medications? 

Oxygen pack machine? Wheel chair? 

 What they need to bring for the weekend, consider it camping: 

pillow, sheet, blanket, toiletries, towel, washcloth, etc. 

 What they DON‟T need as meals are provided, water and what-

ever else they may want in the way of food and drink (good idea to 

agape if they need specific drink, ie Gatorade, power drink or drink 

only coke zero, for instance). 

 Check into needs and reassure the Pilgrim that everything at 

home will be taken care of while they are on the Walk and follow-

through to be sure that this is done.   

Sponsorship responsibilities before the walk other than discussing 

the weekend with the Pilgrim include:  

Sending out the Agape letter to the Pilgrim‟s family and friends, 

following up and being sure you have collected it prior to the 

weekend [Friday night at the latest]. Allow plenty of time for 

this to be sent and received back to you prior to the Walk. 

 Explain the Saturday evening Candlelight service to 

the Pilgrim‟s family and friends.  Follow through with them to 

be sure they have transportation as well as location information.  

My sponsors were kind enough to pick up my elderly parents 

and bring them to Candlelight – it was an incredible experience 

to be surprised by their presence.  

Banner 

Be sure to create your Pilgrim‟s banner, asking what is their 

favorite hymn, scripture, faith moment, color or anything else 

that is meaningful to them in order to make a banner that is 

truly unique to your Pilgrim. It seems that some in the commu-

nity have started to get away from a typical banner and we 

urge EVERYONE to try to get back into making a true ban-

ner as part of the Pilgrim weekend. Please do not make 

framed pictures, trays, t-shirts, etc. A banner is what is re-

quired and we need to hold true to that concept. 

 The banner should be no larger than 24”x36” and 

should be brought Thursday night of the Walk, but do not let 

the Pilgrim see it. 

 The banner is an integral part of the Walk, in that every 

Pilgrim will have one. If you and your co-sponsors do not pro-

vide a banner, the Cookies will have to do so and it will be very 

generic.  

The Thursday of the Walk, expect to take your Pilgrim out to 

dinner and then to the location of the walk. If you are a co-

sponsor and not all of you are going to be able to attend the pre

-Walk dinner, be sure that you all are prepared to share the ex-

pense of this meal, as well as the After-Walk dinner, if that is 

also part of your plan.    

It is a good idea to arrive at the Walk location early enough

(6:30 to 6:45 pm) that the Pilgrim can get their bed made and 

unpack a little. Plan to attend the sponsor‟s Hour Thursday 

evening after the Pilgrims are called out of the Sanctuary at  

7:30 pm. 

You are expected to attend the candlelight on Saturday evening 

at 8:00 pm and closing services Sunday evening at 5:00 pm.  

You will be collecting your Pilgrim and their possessions and 

taking them home after closing services and post-Walk dinner. 

After the Walk:  

*Help your Pilgrim find a group to join.  If they find one does-

n‟t work for them, then assist them in finding another group that 

fits into their schedule and needs.  Grouping is integral to the 

Walk, as it is the consistent touching of your faith base that 

keeps you steady on your personal Walk.  

*Offer to take your Pilgrim to their Fourth Day Dinner. This is 

another part of the „afterglow‟ that the Walk brings. 

*Offer to take them to their first Gathering.  Being with others 

who have been on a Walk gives them the support as well as 

community that Walk can bring. 

*Follow-up with your Pilgrim regarding training for their par-

ticipation in future Walks. 

If you remember that you are fishermen and women, God will 

put those pilgrims in front of you that He wishes to come to this 

experience. Prayerful discernment is always needed. Sponsor-

ship is a important responsibility after your 4th Day,  and  a joy 

to bring into the lives of others. Consider becoming one. 

                                     ~Kay Pealstrom 



Agape 
 

Agape, those unconditional love gifts at an Emmaus Walk are both 

necessary and overwhelming. I have all of mine in a basket near my 

couch where I can go back and read them when I am feeling the need 

for a reminder that I am not alone. 

 

Agape comes in two sorts.  General agape, for pilgrims and often for 

talk teams and Cookies is often made by grouping sisters/brothers 

who work together or in concert on a project which all participate in 

providing materials or in the actual crafting. There are always good 

ideas or agape gifting such as key chains, pins, message cards, bible 

ribbons, book marks, plastic bottles filled with candy, little pens, note-

books, pencils, rainbow pens, encouraging cards, and prayer books … 

the list is endless. Be sure to mark the bag of your general items 

whether they are for Pilgrims, Talk Team or Cookies.   This will help 

the Agape Team to sort out items much more quickly.   

 

The other sort of agape, personal and for specific Pilgrims is created 

or purchased for pilgrims known to the Emmaus group or church 

community.  Personal agape is more singular. Journals, devotional 

books, little boxes, jewelry, spiritual books, special drinks your Pil-

grim likes for their Walk, and little treats you know your Pilgrim will 

enjoy. If you have a number of agape for your Pilgrim, be sure to 

mark the bags with your Pilgrim‟s name as well as for Day 1, Day 2, 

or Day 3.  Larger agape items should be held by the sponsor for Sun-

day delivery to the Pilgrim when they are taken home.  Having large 

agape items at the Walk is not allowed. Anything donated needs to fit 

in a 6” x 9” bag. Please respect this requirement as it makes it so 

much easier for the Agape team to deliver specific agape. 

If you are a sponsor – you have specific agape duties as you will be 

collecting it from your Pilgrim‟s friends and family.  Be sure to mark 

your calendar and send reminders allowing plenty of time for mail, 

etc. to arrive with their agape.  This is the agape that has such a spe-

cial meaning to your Pilgrim.  Having a note and card from my eld-

erly parents as well as a letter from my daughter who lives in the Mid-

west, are treasures I keep in my Bible and re-read often.  Creating the 

banner is the responsibility of the sponsor and if you are unable to do 

so, it may be fun to include other close friends to make it.  Altogether, 

it is so much better if the banner is made by the people who know the 

pilgrim in order for it to be a meaningful, personal item the Pilgrim 

will treasure forever. Nonetheless, a banner is required for ALL Pil-

grims and no one leaves the Walk without one, even if one must be 

whipped together by team members.  As a sponsor, it is your obliga-

tion to provide one. 

The earlier in the weekend you can get your agape to the site, the bet-

ter for the Agape Team.  Your early delivery will mean the Team does 

not have to stay up all night separating agape for the next day‟s deliv-

eries to Pilgrims.  There are times when you may have to be late with 

delivering agape for your group – but getting your agape in as early as 

possible is more helpful than you know. 

                              ~Kay Pealstrom 

Agape Sales 
Calling all AZ Walk to Emmaus local/

regional Gathering Chairs!  We have a fabulous 
Agape Sales Team just ready to come to your 4th 
Day dinners and or Gatherings.  If you are inter-
ested in scheduling them to come and visit your 
community please contact Trina Smith @  
tesami@cox.net  and they will do their best to 
meet your needs.  They have been at several of 
our Valley Gatherings and they have a fabulous 
variety of Agape "gifts" and apparel and really 
awesome prices.  You can also contact Trina if  
you have special requests or need additional info 
about products, prices, etc.   
I encourage each of you to contact Trina and give 
her and her team an opportu-
nity to serve your Emmaus 
family some time this 
year.  You will not regret it! 
De Colores! 
 Toni & Steven Berg  
 Gathering Chair for AZ 
 Walk to Emmaus 

 
By the time a women realizes  
her mother was right, she  
has a  daughter who  
thinks she's wrong. 

A father was approached by his small son who 
told him proudly, ñI know what the Bible means!ò 
His father smiled and replied, ñWhat do you 
mean, you 'know' what the Bible means?ò 
The son replied, ñI do know!ò 
ñOkay,ò said his father. ñWhat does the Bible 
mean?ò  
ñThat's easy, Daddyéò 
the young boy replied 
excitedly, ñIt stands for 
Basic Information  
Before Leaving  
Earth.ò   

How did you like this extra summer issue of the Rooster Tales? 

This is a first for keeping in touch over the long, hot summer. 

How did you like it? Let us hear from you! 

Hopefully you found some articles pertinent and helpful. Others 

were reminders of what to do and how to do it. Still others were 

offered as uplifting information and food for thought. If you 

like, print it out and save it for reference. 

Thanks to all who contributed to this extra summer issue of the 

Emmaus Rooster Tales. If you enjoyed it, tell a board member. 

If you have suggestions or concerns, share them with a board 

member. Thanks for your input and enjoy what is left of the 

summer! Watch for the upcoming September issue that will be 

available both online and in hardcopy soon.         ~Editor~ 



Why Group?  Keeping the Faith  

After my Walk, I felt as if I glowed in the dark, filled with holy fire 

that I was convinced everyone must surely see.  I could close my eyes 

and my Candlelight experience would rerun on my mind‟s video 

nearly every time I closed my eyes. 

But eventually reality breaks through and there you are, back in the 

trenches – living. 

That is why finding a group is so important for new Pilgrims. Even 

more importantly is scheduling your grouping time into your daily 

life.  Making an appointment with your faith to group the recom-

mended once a week means you will be touching your faith-base 

regularly and renewing your Walk. 

How to start: 

Finding a group 

There is more than one way to find a group. Look at your schedule. 

Do days, evenings, a.m. or p.m. or Saturdays work well for your own 

busy life? Do you want to meet at a coffee house or restaurant for 

lunch or dinner? Each other‟s homes?  What would be most comfort-

able for you?  Once you know when you want to meet (have a couple 

choices in case your first choice doesn‟t work out) – then check with 

your sponsors or pilgrims from your own walk about joining a group. 

Most groups are from 4-6 members. Larger than that are difficult in a 

couple of ways.  First, you lose some of the intimacy of a smaller 

group. Secondly, your meetings are longer or your group-mates cut 

their own time short and leave feeling they needed more time.  It is 

clearly something to consider when choosing  your group. 

You can always check with Kathy Tracy, Julie Jensen or the Emmaus 

Office (contact information is on the back of Rooster Tales) about any 

groups for which they may have information. 

What to take 

Some things you might want to take to your first grouping meeting is 

your small grouping card, your purple book, a small notebook and a 

pen or pencil to write special prayers in. Keep these things in the same 

place where you can find them every meeting. Whether it is a special 

small bag, or in the visor of your car, you will need these every time 

you group. 

Other questions you may have 

Can I bring a friend to group?  It isn‟t a good idea to bring along 

visiting relatives, friends or kids when you can‟t find a sitter.  Group-

ing is a special time of confidential personal conversations about our 

lives and our faith.  Not everyone is willing to do so in front of  

unexpected guests. It may not be a difficult week for you, but one 

of your grouping sisters/brothers may have had a tough week and 

need that safe place for discussion. 

Can I invite someone to join our group? If you hear of a friend 

or someone looking for a group, it is a good rule to discuss it with 

your group-mates first . It is best to come to a consensus as a 

group prior to inviting a new addition, since you will be discuss-

ing personal life experiences and sometimes private troubles 

where special prayers are needed. 

What if I have to leave early, or canôt make it?   If you have 

an unexpected conflict or have to leave early – just let everyone 

know as soon as possible prior to the meeting.  

Gossip has crept into your grouping during those initial mo-

ments of gathering, what should I say?  It is easy during those 

first moments of „catching up‟ prior to the start of grouping to 

pass on „news‟ about people known in common to slide in what 

can only be identified as gossip. Stopping the conversation from 

going forward without appearing judgmental in some way isn‟t 

that easy. One possibility is to ask everyone to pray for the person 

going through whatever negative events that are coming up – and 

then getting back on track with your grouping card. 

                        ~Kay Pealstrom 

WRONG NUMBERS!  

Are you this person? Do you know 
any of these people and an accu-
rate phone number for them? 
Please contact any board member 
listed on the last page and give an 
updated and accurate contact 
number for them.  They might have been called to 
serve on a weekend, but could not be contacted: 
Natalie Barber   Deborah Christ    Gina Deaton 

Jackie Dodds     Lorriane Ebright       Sherry Hayes 

Tera Lewis        Dana McGlone          Peggy Ross 

Maryilynn Sayless                              Melody Todd 

Regina Valenzuela                              Carrie Vaught 

Cindy Von Bargen                              Jenny Wood 

Thanks in advance for whatever help you can  

provide!   ~Julie Jensen, Communications Chair 

Anybody can observe the Sabbath, 
 but making it holy surely takes the rest  

of the week 
           - Alice Walker,  

  Pulitzer Prize-winning writer and poet 



Telephone s.o.s!  

I'm sending out an S.O.S to the 

Emmaus community.   We need 

your HELP!   When the Lay  

Directors begin  formation of each 

Walk to Emmaus team,  they re-

ceive a list of willing men and 

women who would like to 

serve.   You've been trained and 

you are grouping.   They pray over these lists, 

compile names to call and when  the  calls are 

made  the phone numbers are incorrect or have 

been disconnected.   Many of you have stopped 

using your land line phones and have switched 

over to your cell phones.   This  is wonderful and it 

makes a lot of sense, but you forget to  inform us 

so that we can update the database.   The Lay Di-

rectors  who are  trying to put a team of servants 

together are getting hundreds and hundreds of 

bad numbers.   Please, if you think that  this ap-

plies to you and you wonder why you haven't 

been called to serve, this may be the reason.   You 

may  contact me or any member of the  Arizona 

Walk to Emmaus board of directors and we will 

be glad to make any  corrections.   We are listed in 

the Rooster Tales.   That  "cookie" hat is waiting 

just  for you  and I know that you would be terrific 

giving a talk. Let us hear from you so that you 

can hear from us.   

Blessings  & DE COLORES!   

Julie Jensen ~ Communications Chair  

skyacres01@msn.com  

480 - 813 - 5791     
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Abel, Don  Lathrop, Sam   

Armenta, Frank   LeGrand, Jim 

Astrid, John  #148  Lewis, Steve #114  

Barney, Joe    Little, Tom #165  

Bauer, Chris P   Marquerit, Tim  

Bracken, Dennis #129  Martin, Paul 

Botua, Fred   Matsuo, Robert #124 

Burns, Bruce   McDaniel, Doug 

Butler, Kenny   McMillion, Gary 

Caffee,Ron   Melki, Farid 

Caratachea, Victor  Miller, Dan   

Carling, Rick #165  Miller, Tom   

Choate, Ted #165   Millar, Gregg #124 

Clark, Lyle   Morney, John 

Clapper, Scott #177  Murray, Dan  

Clem, Michael #112  Newman, Ben   

Clawson, Dave   Nugent, Joey 

Collins, Jerry #116  Olson, Scott   

Cook, Jeffrey    Parker, Tony   

Cox, Howard  cook team  Pender, Dave #137 

Dexter, Jonathan   Privette, Ron #165 

Dick, Jamie #96   Riefkohl, Keith cook #124 

Dixon, David #128  Rodrick, Lowell 

Dovovan, Jack #165  Roe, Denny #167  

Duffey, Len talk #94  Samuelson, Sam #130 

Duncan, Brad   Scott, Shane 

East, Eddie   Seabury, Brian #114 

Eckholm, Don #130  Shaw, Harry 

Edwards, Gary    Siefried, John  

Ehrlich, Jay   Simons, Chuck #165  

Emmauel, Gary   Skelton, Jerry 

Erskine, Bob   Smith, Adam talk #116 

Eubank, Bill talk #114  Spinning, Dick 

Evans, Ray   Steadman, Perry #116 

Fischer, Frank   Stevens, Moe  

Flower, Mike   Stober, Larry  

Flynn, Greg talk #142  Swan, Bill   

Gallagher, Rick   Swanton, Brian Talk Team 

Garlett, Steve   Szuhay, Ray 

Gentry, Steve   Thomas, James   

Gibson, Slade   Tsingines, Nelson  

Grell, Kevin   Vandall, Rusty 

Greuling, Ed   Volestine, Joe 

Griffey, Kyle   Waltz, Bill Talk #94  

Gwin, Walt   Weatherby, Steve #165  

Hall, Stephen   Webber, John #155 

Hebert, Andre #128  West, Vern #167  

Hill, Don P#101   Whisler, Stephen Talk #1 

Hogan, Shelby cook #148/194 Whitten, Dan 

Hopkins, Lance #137  Wilcox, Don 

James, Richard   Wood, Robert  

Kaminski, Chad   Young, Pete 

Katz, Mark #116   Young, Robert talk #139 

Kerr, John talk#124      

Kinney, Bill #167  

Kirschman, Kris   Editorôs note: Kathy is a 

Kopal, Ken   pack rat and will not throw  

Kovac, Steve   any of this agape away 

LaFollette, Kyle #130  until told it is okay to do  

Lange, Adam   so, or you claim it!  Help! 

WOMEN½S LEFTOVER AGAPE  
Adams, Patti Callahan, Ruth Elliott, Debbie 

Aleman, Dora Chapelle, Jeannine Erickson, Janice 

Arias, Lisa Chappell, Ricci Fairchild, Pat 

Armenta, Mary Chauch, Aunt Farris, Erin 

Bailey, Jan Choate, Joan  Featherston, Sandy 

Barney,Molly Coronel, Josie Forseth, Anne 

Barry, Lydia Cottrell, Ranae French, Karen 

Bast, Gerri Cox, Alice  Gaines, Charlotte  

Bentley, Pam Craig, Deidre  

Blaidsdell, Tracy Crosby, Pamela Garling, Barb 

Borolo, Judy Davis, Becky  Gately, Holly 

Bowman, Jan Dawson, Lori Greene, Susan 

Boyer-Turner, Myra  Deemer, Elaine Grueling, Carolyn 

Bracken, Karen De La Rosa, Cheryl Gwin, Lynne 

Bradford, Karen  Dimaggio, Sharain Hafer, Phyllis 

Bressler, Jannette Donovan, Nancy Hale, Linda 

Brewer, Gloria Downing, Susan Hanson, Elaine 

Brown, Mary  Duncan, Diane Hastings, Geri 

Brubaker, Denise Eberspacher, Shirley Hemperly, Carmen 

Bryant, Betty Jane Ebert, Sue  Hill, Lisa 

Bunning, Stephanie Edwards, Helen Holiday, Sarah 

    

     Continued on page 7  
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What is ñKnee Mail?ò 
The ñArizona Walk to Emmausò is supported on a sea 
of prayer. Supporting each other through prayer is the 
greatest gift of agape we can give to one another 
Available to all of you is ñKNEE MAILò via e-mail.  
ñKnee Mailò is sent via blind copy to your email  
address.  Because prayer requests come at all times 
of the day/night, you might want to give me your home 
email address and not your work one. If you would like 
to pray for those requesting prayers or submit a prayer 
request and have the community pray for you, please 
email me at LWILSON2005@COX.NET and join us in 
praying for one another!  Please keep your prayer  
requests short and to the point.  

  
 ~Mary Wilson,  
   Three Day Chairperson   
    Knee Mail Moderator  

swans played on the water while children sailed their model 

boats.  Young lovers walked arm in arm amidst flowers of 

every color and a fine view of the city skyline could be seen 

in the distance. 

As the man by the window described all this in exquisite 

details, the man on the other side of the room would close 

his eyes and imagine this picturesque scene. 

One afternoon, the man by the window described a parade 

passing by.  Although the other man could not hear the ban, 

he could see it in his mind‟s eye as the gentleman by the 

window portrayed it with descriptive words. 

Days, weeks and months passed.  One morning, the day 

nurse arrived to bring water for their baths only to find the 

lifeless body of the man by the window, who had died 

peacefully in his sleep. She was saddened and called the 

hospital attendants to take the body away. 

As soon as it seemed appropriate, the other man asked if he 

could be moved next to the window.  The nurse was happy 

to make the switch, and after making sure he was comfort-

able, she left him alone. 

Slowly, painfully, he propped himself up on one elbow to 

take his first look at the real world outside.  He strained to 

slowly turn to look out the window beside the bed.  It faced 

a blank wall.  The man asked the nurse what could have 

compelled his deceased roommate who had describe such 

wonderful things outside this window. 

The nurse responded that the man was blind and could not 

even see the wall.  She said, “Perhaps he just wanted to en-

courage you.” 

Epilogue: 

There is tremendous happiness in making others happy, de-

spite our own situations.  Shared grief is half the sorrow, 

but happiness when shared, is doubled.  If you want to feel 

rich, just count all the things you have that money can‟t 

buy.  Today is a gift, that is why it is called “The Present.” 

WOMEN½S LEFTOVER AGAPE CONTINUED 
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Holland, Kathleen           Merryman, LaRita     Reidheid, Lori 

Hoskins, Jody Mills, Sandy Rhodes, Lucille 

Huntley, Martha Mills, Susie Roberts, Mary Beth 

Hyman, Adrienne Kaminski, Cheri   Robinson, Diane 

Kern, Nancy Moata, Betty Roderick, Sandie 

Kilgore, Tiffany Mota, Linda Rush, Thelma 

Klendshoj, Jo Munsell, Loretta Rust, Marie 

Knighton, Roni Neeley, Connie Sallee, Marilyn 

Krasha, Connie Nixon, Shirley  Schuermann, Marie 

Lake, Beth Nygren, Susan Sheldon, Zelma 

Larson, Lori Occhillina, Laura Shaffer, Kathy 

Lily, Tana Oquita, Anita Singer, Violet 

Mann, Stacy Owen, Tanya Spragg, Teri 

Martin, Shaye Pacchutti, Cheryl Studer, Susan 

Mary-turquoise, Karen Patterson, Teresa Swanson, Jeanne 

McBride, Joann Pierotti, Liz Taylor, Mitzie 

McCumber, Andrea Potlorff, Diana Toner, Elena 

McDaniel, Jamie Price, Linda Tracy, Kathryn 

Mcgraer, Debbie Pruitt, Doris Tryon, Jackie 

McKenzie, Diane Pryor, Margie Tsingine, Geri 

McShanag, Misty Ream, Joan Turner, Sherry Ann 

Merrill, Patti Reed, Donna Vandall, Jennifer 

Change Your Thinking 
It will take just a few seconds to read this and perhaps change 

your thinking. 

Two men, both seriously ill, occupied the same hospital room.  

One man was allowed to sit up in his bed for an hour each af-

ternoon to help drain the fluid from his lungs.  His bed was next 

to the room‟s only window.  The other man had to spend all his 

time flat on his back.  The men talked for hours on end.  They 

spoke of their wives and families, their homes, their jobs, their 

involvement in the military service, and where they had been 

on vacation. 

Every afternoon, when the man in the bed by the window could 

sit up, he would pass the time by describing to his roommate all 

the things he could see outside the window.  The man in the 

other bed began to live for those one-hour periods where his 

world would be broadened and enlivened by all the activity and 

color of the world outside. 

The window overlooked a park with a lovely lake.  Ducks and  

Even more agape for women . . . 
Vangunten, Norma Jean   Williams, Priscilla 

Von Bargen, Cindy   Willis, Sandy 

Walker, Kay    Wilmore, Wendy 

Wayne, Patricia    Wilson, Candace 

Weatherby, Connie   Wilson, Melody 

Weatherton, Pamela   Witchell, Linda 

Webster, Jan    White, Carol Ann 

Wennersten, Andrea   Womble, Dawn 

Wilkins, Lori    Young, Catherine 

Williams, Annette   Younkin, Donna 

Williams, Jean    Zagorac, Yvonne 
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